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3rd June 2020
Welcome - New Intake for September 2020!

Dear parents, carers and future pupils, 

I am delighted that you have been allocated a place at Burtonwood Community Primary School and would like to welcome you to our Burtonwood ‘family’. We pride ourselves on our warm, supportive and aspirational ethos - aiming for excellence in a rich, broad curriculum delivered and supported by our excellent staff team. I am relatively new to the role of head teacher, but this is my sixteenth year at Burtonwood, and it has been my privilege to take an instrumental role in school development over that time. I am strongly committed to building strong partnerships with parents and seeing the school provide the highest standard of education. 

This is an exciting time for you and your child and we will do our best to make the transition into Burtonwood CP School as smooth and supported as possible so that your child settles with us in a positive way, is happy, enjoys their learning and makes friends. 

Unfortunately, due to the need to minimise the risk of Covid 19 infection, we are not able to offer our usual welcome meeting event in July. Instead, we are sending out these packs including the school prospectus, various permission forms which you will need to fill in and send back to us, and useful information about preparing your child for starting school.  Please return the completed forms before Wednesday 22nd July.  Copies of these forms are also available on our school website, if you wish to complete them digitally and email them to the school office.

You will also receive an invitation and instructions on how to join Class Dojo, which is a messaging service and currently our main means of communication between parents/carers and teachers. We strongly advise you to download the app onto your mobile phone so that you receive notifications and do not miss any information. Using Class Dojo, we can post on a School Story, which is open to all parents to respond, or we can send private messages to parents. Parents can also privately message teachers as needed. It will allow Miss Parkin, your child’s Reception teacher, and Ms Blackburn, your child’s class teaching assistant, to send out information about Reception and also give you the means to ask them any questions. We will be collating these into a Frequently Asked Questions response, as well as responding privately to more individual or sensitive queries.

You can also email school on burtonwood_primary@omegamat.co.uk or telephone the office on 01925 224072. We will do our best to give you whatever support you may need.

Our school website is useful as a starting point in getting to know the school. On the Transition tab on our Home page, you will find a virtual tour of school which you could share with your child to familiarise them with how it looks. The website also has our term time dates for 2020-21, if you are thinking of booking a holiday for next year.

In your pack you will find a letter from Miss Parkin, providing you with the proposed days/times that your child will be in school for the first few weeks in September.  Please note that these are subject to change due to Covid 19, Miss Parkin will inform you of any changes via Class Dojo.

There is also a guide with top tips for starting school, for example getting dressed.  Please read this and support your child to be ‘school ready’ to ease their transition.

Please let us know which nursery your child is (or has been) attending so that we can ask them about your child’s learning development so far. This provides us with valuable information to support their further development. Under normal circumstances, Miss Parkin would do nursery visits to see your child in their setting but these will be replaced with telephone or video calls to nursery personnel for this year.

We are all really looking forward to seeing you in September. 

In the meantime, take care and stay safe. 

Kindest regards,

Heather Muttock

Head Teacher

Heather Muttock


Head Teacher 


Burtonwood Community Primary School,


Green Lane,  Burtonwood,


Warrington.  WA5 4AQ.


Tel: 01925 224072      Fax: 01925 229979


� HYPERLINK "http://www.burtonwoodcp.co.uk" ��www.burtonwoodcp.co.uk� 
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One Team, One Goal - Excellence


